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We pray that you had a very blessed Christmas celebrating our Savior’s birth and that 

the New Year is filled with all the good gifts and love that God desires to lavish on all 

His children who ask.  We had a super busy fall schedule.  We had the wonderful 

opportunity to participate in a mission’s weekend at one of our supporting churches, 

Mulford E. Free in Muscatine.  We were incredibly blessed throughout the weekend as 

we shared about our ministry and passions and connected in a deeper way with many 

individuals and families.  Scott presented four different seminars (marriage, parenting, 

special needs, and worship) on Saturday evening, and our family led worship and gave 

a concert Sunday morning.  We especially appreciated the time of prayer they had for 

us praying over our ministry and family.  Two weeks later on Nov. 20, we gave our 

first 2 Christmas concerts of the season in Letts, Iowa, followed by 2 more Sunday 

morning Christmas concerts in December. It was a special treat to have Taylor home 

from college to join us for our last concert and sing as a complete family again!  Our 

Truth Singers Christmas party Dec. 1 was an amazing time with about 200 people who 

came.  Thank you to all the sponsors who made it possible to “lavish” gifts upon all 

our special needs friends.  As we reflect on another year of ministry, we are so 

thankful to God for all of you who are such a vital part of our ministry.  We are so 

grateful for your many prayers, financial support, and partnership with us.   Scott & Annette 

 

 

 

 

   

  

   

Praises and Prayers: 
 

*For continued good health and protection 

*As we begin marriage mentoring a new couple 

*For the elderly and special needs and their caretakers 

*For marriages and families to be revived 

*To be intentional in sharing the Gospel of Christ 

*For Taylor as she returns to college 

*For spiritual growth for all our children 

*For expanding areas of ministry as God leads 

 

We received many special 

year-end gifts given to our 

ministry that have enabled us to 

take care of bills, ministry 

needs, extra Christmas 

expenses,  4
th

 quarter taxes, and 

upcoming house repairs.   

Thank you so much for your 

kindness and generosity!!  We 

have enclosed the required 

contribution receipts for tax 

purposes for gifts given over 

$250.  If you would like a 

receipt and didn’t receive one, 

please let us know.  All gifts 

given to our ministry are tax-

deductible.   
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“Bags of Blessings” given to our family at the Mulford Missions Weekend.  Similarly, a “Wheelbarrow of 

Blessings” was given to us by Pleasant View Baptist Church, too.  And, Scott leading the seminars at Mulford. 

The kids are happy to have Taylor back for our final Christmas concert at St. Mark’s United Methodist in 

Camanche.  And,  Eli, Josye, and Maddie warming up with Scott for our Christmas concert at PV Baptist.  

    Bill and Mike show off their new Truth Singers T-shirts  and more Truth Singers opening their maracas and other 

presents at the Christmas party. 


